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Hon Peter Foster MLC 
Chair, Standing Committee on Environment and Public Affairs 
Parliament House 
4 Harvest Terrace 
WEST PERTH  WA  6005 
 
 
Dear Mr Foster 
 
PETITION NO. 60 – SEWERAGE PROVISIONS ADJACENT TO KENWICK TRAIN 
STATION  
 
Thank you for your letter dated 12 May 2023 requesting comment on the above 
petition, following the recent State Government announcement of a $55 million water 
investment to unlock housing development in strategic sites across Perth. 
 
This program will be delivered by Water Corporation and will bolster the supply of 
diverse housing options in areas marked for new or higher density development, 
through vital water and wastewater upgrades to key transport and METRONET 
precincts. 
 
Special Development Contribution Areas will be created to ensure State investment is 
recouped fairly and equitably from future developers who benefit from planned 
upgrades.  
 
This program has also identified two strategic development precincts in Kenwick and 
Maddington which will also benefit from connections to reticulated wastewater 
infrastructure.  
 
I can confirm the area and properties identified in Petition No. 60 will be provided 
wastewater reticulated services through this program.  
 
Thank you again for your enquiry and I trust the information I have provided is of 
assistance. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
HON SIMONE McGURK MLA 
MINISTER FOR WATER 
 
30 May 2023 


